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OHA claims it has had authority to create such broad encompassing rules as if law, 

however Oregon Administrative Rules (OAR) are not Oregon Revised Statutes 

(ORS), and OHA is not authorized to create and enforce rules and regulations all by 

itself; nor in violation of separation of powers; nor without proper authority from an 

elected governing body, such as the Oregon legislature; nor in violation of federal 

law; nor in violation of the Oregon or United States Constitutions, regardless of what 

power they are trying to gain. This is a power grab, to circumvent legislation, AND 

GAIN IT BUT IT'S STILL ILLEGAL.  There has been gross abuses, including the 

unspoken extension of Patrick Allen as Director, until his medical emergency in 

January, as his role expired Sept. 24, 2021 YET HE WAS PAID, AND CREATED 

RULES WITHOUT A MEDICAL LICENSE.  OHA operates as literally written: "AT 

THE PLEASURE OF THE GOVERNOR".  This is A POWER GRAB and violates The 

Administrative Procedures Act with all of Chapter 183 statutes, ORS 431.180 

Interference with an individuals selection of health care provider, AND TREATMENT, 

ORS 431.990 which makes it illegal to pass ANY OTHER public health law interfering 

with an individual's medical Freedom right up to declining any and all medical 

treatment, ORS 127.830 Informed Decision, ORS 174.030 Right to Prevail, ORS 

127.507 making own healthcare decisions, ORS 677.080 Regulation of Medicine, 

United States 14th Amendment, Article 1, Section 20 of Oregon's Constitution, 

Natural Rights Inherent on People, Article IV, Section 1, Separation of powers IN 

WHICH THIS IS A CLEAR VIOLATION.  There are many more violations, but straight 

up, this is an attempt for a power grab to circumvent legislation.  Not even on OHA's 

web site, does it list masking, social distancing, or isolation for Influenza, ACTIVE 

Tuberculosis, EBOLA, Pertussis, etc.  And finally, THIS IS PRACTICING MEDICINE 

WITHOUT A LICENSE, WHICH IS ILLEGAL.  This will be clearly, prosecutable in 

court for OHA (listed as a CITIZEN MEMBER "AGENCY"), and Kate Brown for 

shoving this through "at the pleasure of the Governor."   Suits in other states and 

cities against said 'AGENCIES" are winning in favor of THE PEOPLE.   


